SESSION OF 2003

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2101

As Amended by Senate Committee on
Federal and State Affairs

Brief*

HB 2101 would amend the Kansas Private Detective Licensing Act
to:

Provide that the licenses of private investigators will renew on the
anniversary date two years from the date of issuance (rather than
all licenses expiring on December 31); and

Set the firearm permit expiration date to be the same as the
licensee’s private detective license.

The House Committee amended the bill to allow a licensee credit
for prior firearms training received under the Kansas Law Enforcement
Training Act. The Senate Committee amended the bill to establish a
continuing education requirement of 24 hours every two years for
license renewal.

Background

HB 2101 was requested as a cleanup measure by the Kansas
Bureau of Investigation (KBI). Representatives of the KBI and the
Attorney General testified in support of the bill. There were no
opponents.

The fiscal note states that passage of the bill will have no fiscal
effect and that the agency has no plans to change any fees.

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at
http://www.ksleqislature.org/klrd




